Final Reflections Paper Chrissy A  Detko
This semester I had the chance to use my computer skills to teach senior citizens. I taught at two different places. The first was the United Hebrew Geriatric Center in New Rochelle. The second was at Fox Lane High School in Bedford for the group ALOFT. 

My student at the United Hebrew Geriatric Center was Rosemary Mauriello. She was such a great student. She had already taken this course once before so I was worried I wouldn’t be able to teach her some things she wanted to know. She turned out to still be learning very basic things on the computer. She said that she didn’t remember what she had learned in the last class except for a few things. One thing she remembered was turning on the computer and using the mouse. She was so great with the mouse that we never had to use mouserobics.
Rosemary made every class except for one. The class that she didn’t make she never showed up and I had no idea why. The next week she told me that she got held up at the library getting her taxes done for free. She also said she told her daughter to email me and she didn’t know why I had never got the email. We later found out that she had given her daughter the wrong email address so I never got the email. Rosemary felt so bad and apologized to me a few times during the class.
There is a lot of advice that I would give other students teaching seniors. The first is to always remain patient. I learned that you can teach something one week and the next week you have to come back and teach the same thing. Also you should communicate with your seniors about what they want to gain from the class. Otherwise you may teach them things they aren’t interested in learning. By doing this with Rosemary we were able to eliminate a few things from the syllabus that she wasn’t interested in. It also allowed us to spend a lot of time learning email as this was the thing Rosemary wanted to learn most. The last piece of advice I have is to make sure your senior is enjoying their time with you. This is one of the few times they are seeing someone that isn’t from their family or who works at the United Hebrew Geriatric Center.
Before our graduation ceremony I didn’t understand how much it meant to the seniors to have us come every week. At the graduation ceremony hearing the seniors speak about their teachers and how they enjoyed the class was great. I was so happy that we were able to help them learn knew things and give them a person to talk with each week. Each week Rosemary wanted to talk and hear about my classes. The week where we researched trips to Italy for Rosemary she kept giving me travel tips. I had told her I was going to London and Paris this summer and she started telling me how I had to go to Italy. I felt bad correcting her and telling her I wasn’t going to Italy because she was so excited talking about Italy. I told her I would talk to my friend about also going to Italy. Also at the graduation ceremony it was great to talk with some of the seniors. Rosemary from independent living who wasn’t my senior was talking to me and saying that the news people should be at our ceremony. She said all people do is focus on the negative things that young kids do. She told me she always wants to hurt them when she hears that. She also said anytime she hears people say something bad about young kids she’s going to tell them about our class and what we did. She said we were doing a great thing and we should be proud of us.  

